
March 6—Practice at 1:00 pm, Sing at Universal, Ramseur at 2:00 pm 
March 13—Practice at 1:30 pm, Sing at Clapp’s, Asheboro at 2:30 pm 

March 20—Practice at 1:00 pm, Sing at North Pointe at 2:00 pm 
March 27—Practice at 1:00 pm, Sing at StayWell at 2:00 pm 

April 3—Practice at 1:00 pm 
April 10—Practice at 1:00 pm, Sing at Autumn Care, Biscoe at 2:00 pm 

Dear First Baptist Knitters, 
My daddy, Thurman Coltrane, was given a beautiful prayer shawl while an inpatient at Randolph 
Health. We took it to Clapp’s where he is currently receiving rehab therapy. The warmth and 
softness of the blanket are gentle reminders of your love and God’s love. Thank you for this 
wonderful ministry and extension of God’s love. 

Lisa Alley 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

SENIOR TRAVELERS 

Thursday, March 15 we will travel to Charlotte, NC to tour the Billy Graham Library. The bus will leave the 
back of the church at 8:30 am. We will have lunch in the library at “Graham Brothers Dairy Bar”. We expect 
to return back by 4:00 pm. Call Eulalie by Monday, March 12 for reservations. 

The trip to Guilford Technical College Culinary School has been postponed to the fall. 

LIVE EMBERS  
Thursday, March 22 the Live Embers will meet at 6:00 pm in the fellowship hall for a meal and meeting. A 
speaker from Hospice of Randolph County will discuss their resources and services. Call Eulalie or the church 
office by Monday, March 12 to make your reservations. 

The only survivor of a shipwreck washed up on a small uninhabited island. He cried out to 
God to save him and every day he scanned the horizon for help, but none seemed 
forthcoming. Exhausted, he eventually managed to build a rough hut and put his few 
possessions in it. But then one day, after hunting for food, he arrived home to find his little 
hut in flames, the smoke rolling up to the sky. The worst had happened; he was stung with 
grief. Early the next day, though, a ship drew near the island and rescued him. “How did 
you know I was here?” he asked the crew. “We saw your smoke signal,” they replied. 
Though it may not seem so now, your present difficulty may be instrumental to your future 
happiness. 

John Yates, Fall Church, Virginia, quoted in Leadership, Winter Quarter, 1992, p.57 
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At Home Members 
Homebound & 

Recovering from Surgeries 
 

Judy Bulla 

Bob Cooper 

Lorene Haywood 

Rachel Hilliard 

Henry Loy 

Connie Morgan 

Hazel McCollum 

Joretta McNeill 

Ben Mobley 

Fay Painter 

Jim Plott 

Teeny Scarborough 

Rona Trotter 

Please Pray For These 
“And whatever things you ask in prayer, believing, you will receive”   Matthew 21:22 

Senior Living Facilities/Rehab 
Autumn Care, Biscoe—Dot Ivey (mother of Kathy Huggins) 
Baptist Hospital—Cathy Greene 
Carillon Alzheimer’s Unit—Zelma King (mother of Carolyn Wooley) and 

Kathleen Whatley 
Clapp’s—John Nance, and Margaret Wright 
Crossroad Assisted Living—Bobby Menius, Joan Dunn,  
 and George Lucas 
Crossroad Alzheimer’s Unit—Mary Owens and Sara Taul 
Mountain Top—Helen White 
North Pointe—Virginia Cox (Randy Cox’s mother) and Maxine Fisher 
Pine Ridge Rehab Center—Roy Washington 
Randolph Health & Rehab—Ken Bauer 
Spring Arbor, Thomasville—Virginia White 
Thomasville—Harold Strider (Elizabeth Nance’s dad) 
Universal Health Care—Randy Bulla, Ruby Marlowe (Jim Marlowe’s 

mother), Bette Lee Weaver and Cynthia Wilson 
Woodland Hill—Linda Roser and Linda Hamilton 
Woodland Terrace, Cary—Ellen Wood 
 

*If you know of someone who is not listed, please contact Eulalie at 626-2443. 

Christian Sympathy is extended to... 
 Worth & Beth Younts on the passing of her aunt, Betty Kendrick Davis on January 28. 
 Roger & Ashley Gann and Nancy Gann on the passing of her husband and his father, Frank Gann on February 7. 
 Worth & Beth Younts on the passing of her mother, Rebecca Borders on February 11. 
 Billy & Debbie Andrews on the passing of her mother, Lillie Brown on February 22. 
 Mary Owens on the passing of her brother-in-law, Farmen Broadway in February. 
 Betty LaGrange on the passing of her granddaughter, Annette on March 3. 
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Joyful Singers 
10th Anniversary Luncheon 

Tuesday, February 13 
Sandy Kilby took over the senior choir in 2008. At first she declined since she had no experience directing, 
however, after praying she felt it was Gods calling. At that time, their were 13 members who visited local 
assisted living facilities to sing hymns. 
With a new director, the members chose a name, thus Joyful Singers was born. By May the group numbered 
22 and continued to grow. Matching shirts were purchased to identify the group as they traveled. 
Now the group has 35 members, singing at 14 different places twice a year. These places include local 
Assisted Living, Alzheimer’s Units and StayWell facilities. They also travel to Ramseur, Biscoe and Pleasant 
Garden facilities. Sandy thoroughly enjoys the Joyful Singers, their ministry and their friendship.  

 
“HATS OFF TO US” 

Day Name Address City Phone 

2 Mrs. Bette Lee Weaver 7166 Jordan Road Ramseur, NC 27316 302-1954 

3 Mr. Jimmie Philpott 623 Eastwood Drive Asheboro, NC 27205 629-1832 

6 Mr. Michael Walker 432 Back Creek Terrace Asheboro, NC 27205  

6 Mrs. Clara Cox 442 Mt. Cross Street Asheboro, NC 27203 625-4309 

8 Ms. Celeste Montague 828 Shamrock Road Asheboro, NC 27203 626-5126 

8 Mr. David Chandler 3860 Young Road Asheboro, NC 27205 240-8116 

8 Mr. Mike Weske 1217 Sunset Drive Asheboro, NC 27205 207-1611 

9 Mrs. Jean Hawkins 377 Greenbrush Road Asheboro, NC 27203 629-2833 

10 Mrs. Shirley Smith 542 E. Presnell Street Asheboro, NC 27203 629-9350 

11 Mrs. Alma Richardson P.O. Box 363 Seagrove, NC 27341 910-617-4539 

12 Mrs. Betty McNees 963 Rockcliff Terrace Asheboro, NC 27205 626-5057 

13 Ms. Cynthia Wilson 400 Vision Drive Asheboro, NC 27203 626-0295 

14 Mrs. Barbara Childers 1180 Charlotte Church Road Asheboro, NC 27205 636-5774 

16 Mr. Allen McNeill 4262 NC Highway 49 S. Asheboro, NC 27205 857-2789 

16 Mrs. Sarah Bess Willard 407 Cagle Street Randleman, NC 27317 498-4260 

18 Mr. Lee King 1160 Sheridan Drive Asheboro, NC 27205 629-9023 

18 Mr. Cliff Richardson P.O. Box 363 Seagrove, NC 27341 910-617-4539 

18 Mrs. Judy Richardson 345 Railroad Street Asheboro, NC 27203 588-1192 

19 Mr. Ray Greene 1438 Miles Moffitt Road Asheboro, NC 27205 629-0495 

19 Dr. John Cameron 1449 Min Lee Drive Asheboro, NC 27205 398-7131 

23 Mrs. Kathy Campion 617 Uwharrie St., Apt. K Asheboro, NC 27203 625-1235 

23 Miss Linda Hamilton 400 Vision Drive, Room 205 Asheboro, NC 27203 629-7811 

26 Mr. Jerry Porter 1780 Palomino Drive Asheboro, NC 27205 626-3636 

27 Mr. Orrin Horton 216 Woodmont Drive Ramseur, NC 27316 824-3263 

29 Mr. Spec Hoffman 1434 Cliff Road Asheboro, NC 27203 625-5343 

29 Mrs. Emily Wood 717 Shannon Road Asheboro, NC 27203 625-6055 

30 Mrs. Pug Yeatts 1571 Henley Drive Asheboro, NC 27205 629-0800 

First Baptist Church 

Senior Birthdays for April 


